
 

 

Sunday Morning 
 

             201  

Contributions 
 

$      7,969  

Mission  Contributions                  $            

Mission Pledges 
 

$            115  

Education Consortium  $               

Bongo Orphanage  $              30  

Building Fund  $               

All About Kids  $            300  

Family Care 
 

$               

SOZO  $            500  

Local Needs    $  

REFLECTIONS OF OUR LOVE March 12th, 2023  

Gary Bennett  501-922-7600                               

Barry Chambers  804-837-7839            

David Dallas                    501-226-8059           

Jerry Hunt  501-984-2977   

Bryan Lane  931-306-8124   

Roger McMennamy  479-640-8147       March EOM  

SHEPHERDS                             

CHURCH STAFF  

Chad Knappier, Minister Cell 501-226-9060 

  readthischad@gmail.com 

Youth & Family Minister Daniel Watrous  

 Cell 832-326-6434 

 danielmwatrous2@gmail.com 

Children’s Ministry Abby Watrous 

 Cell 336-326-8646 

 abbyharris007@gmail.com 

Leesa Kopp, Secretary Cell 317-313-3444 

Church Office E-mail                                     villagecofc@gmail.com 

Church News Update    vcoc.email@gmail.com 

Church Office Phone  
Church Fax Line 

501-922-2827 
501-922-3110 

Church Website villagechurchofchrist.org 

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 9:00 - 3:00 
Friday                    9:00 -12:00 

Village Church of Christ 
 

210 Balboa Rd., Hot Springs Village, AR 
www.villagechurchofchrist.org  -  501-922-2827 

Our Vision - To be a Spirit filled people fully dedicated to Jesus. 

Our Mission - To be a unified family of Christians providing members 
with opportunities for spiritual growth and  service; a family that 
shares the good news of Jesus with the world. 

March 19th, 2023 

Mike Anderson 

Kevin Kopp 

Finance & Administration Coordinator 

Finance 

 

Tom Chilton 

Jonathan Wright 

Worship 

Audio/Visual 

 

Bill Norby Education  

Virgil Snyder 

Gail Hammans 

Missions 

SOZO/Outreach 

 

Gordon Franklin Prison Ministry  

Jerry Jones 

Jon Shafer 

Building Facilities 

Building Facilities                                                                  

 

Johnny Milligan 

Pat O’Bryan 

Benevolence /Body Life Coordinator 

Fellowship 

 

   

MISSION POINTS  

Bongo Children’s Home 

Mexico 

Duverge, Dominican Republic 

Cuba 

South Florida 

Columbia, MO 

Africa Local Preachers, Ghana   

Gospel Chariot 

Sandstone Drive C of C 

  

Village of Hope 

Bruno & Teresa  Zapata 

Anthony Ramos 

Perez 

Maikon Borba 

Brett Maessen 

Francis Kubi 

Mike Knappier 

Jeff Forbess 

List of all ministries and responsible person is posted on the bulletin board by the office. 

The Sunday morning lesson can be viewed at: www.villagechurchofchrist.org.   

210 Balboa Road, Hot Springs Village, AR  71909          

501-922-2827 

Deacons and Ministry Leaders 

 

 

OUR WORSHIP TO GOD 

WORSHIP SERVICE 10:30 AM 

 

  Call To Worship And Opening Prayer                                                       Roger McMennamy 

  

       Song Leader                                                                      Rodney Crownover 

   

  Step By Step  #15 

   A Shield About Me  (screen) 

   And Can It Be  (screen) 

     

 Remembering God’s Love Through Communion                                           Daniel Watrous 

           Reflecting God’s Love Through Giving  

      

    Soldiers of Christ Arise  #647 

     

 Scripture Reading: 1 Samuel 17:45-47                                                                   Jerry Brock 
   

       

       “The Battle Belongs to the Lord”                                                                      Chad Knappier 

           

                 Victory in Jesus  #470 

            

       Announcements/Closing Prayer                                                                Roger McMennamy 

 

                 My Only Hope is You  (screen) 

    

Sunday Evening 6:00pm 

“Living A Life That Matters” 

Connection Groups-Building Group Meets in Room 2 

 



 

 

THIS WEEK IN OUR CHURCH FAMILY  

       March Birthdays 

Mar. 01  Gary Letson 

Mar. 02  Frank Labowski 

Mar. 03  Nevaeh Newcomer 

Mar. 04  Duncan Standridge, Frances Smith 

Mar. 06  Linda Labowski, Esterah Pricop,                         

 Nancy Thomas 

Mar. 07  Bryan Lane 

Mar. 08  George French 

Mar. 10  Nancy Ross, Bill Smith, Sam Pricop 

Mar. 12  Karen Brock, Tammy Tappe 

Mar. 14  Diane Knappier 

Mar. 16  Dimitri Fergadis, Pam Sullivan 

Mar. 17  Jacob Bearden, Claude Smith 

Mar. 18  Ann Sweet 

Mar. 19  Ella Martin 

Mar. 20  Ned Cole 

Mar. 21  Zhen Denger, Janis Rychlik, David  

 Smith, Tatum Bassett 

Mar. 23  Rob Carter, Bob Smith 

Mar. 28  Ailene Hall 

Mar. 29  Glenn Wright 

Mar. 31  Mary Richards 

 

 
PRAYER LIST 

 

 OUR MEMBERS    

Mike Knappier, continued cancer treatment 

Ronnie Horton, home from hospital, lung issues 

Bob Earhart, continues to need prayers for intestinal 

issues 

 

FRIENDS AND FAMILY GENERAL                                                                                                                           

Chrystal O’Bryan, back surgery, daughter-in-law of Pat 

O’Bryan                                                                                                 

Ellie Smith-Hadley,  in rehab recovering from stroke                            

Norma Wilson, health issues, mother of Linda Chambers                                                                            

Jerry Jones, Jr., seizures, son of Jerry & Cindy Jones  

Dennis Vanhof, heart issues, grandfather of Abby 

Watrous                                                                                                                                                           

Kayla Catele, life issues, friend of Daniel Thompson     

Sydney Mungle, recovering brain surgery, niece of the 

Bennetts, will need cancer treatments                                                                                             

Mike Baker, leukemia, brother of James Baker (SOZO)                                                                                     

Kathy Wheadon, David’s daughter, recovering major 

surgery in California 

Josh Smith,  David Smith’s son,  to find source of 

seizures                                                                                    

Elizabeth Wilkes, brain trauma, neighbor of Norby’s                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Louise Bearden, Jim’s mom in Village Springs has been 

put into hospice care.                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

FAMILY  NEWS 

March  Anniversaries 

Mar. 08  Steve & Gabriela Hogue 

Mar. 12  Scott & Whitney Austin 

Mar. 15  Bryan & Julia Lane, Roger & Kathy   

 Wood 

Mar. 16  Bill & Kim Grymes 

Mar. 18  Bob & Tosh Childress 

Mar. 19  Brad & Kahla Lovan 

Mar. 24  Kyle & Rebecca Thompson 

Mar. 30  Flip & Roxana Whitner 

Youth Activities 

Continued LTC Activities     

April 8th - Spring Sing at Harding   

 

Sunday            Bible classes 9:30AM,  Morning Worship,  10:30 AM,  CONNECTION GROUPS,  Building group

            meets at 6PM                                                                                                                                                                       

Monday            Men’s Prayer Breakfast 6:30 AM,  Sewing for Angels 9:00 AM, Pickleball for members and  

            their guests, 5:30 PM  

Tuesday           Ladies Bible Class 9:30 AM , Bear Ladies 11:30 AM (2nd  and 4th Tuesday) 

Wednesday     Shepherds’ meeting, 8:00-10:00 AM. If you would like to meet with the Shepherds, please contact, 

            Roger McMennamy. Wednesday evening meal 6:00pm, Bible classes 7:00pm  

Thursday         Village Game Day 9:30-noon, Deacons Meeting, 3rd Thursday each month, 5:30 pm               

Saturday          Pickleball for beginners  9:30 AM - 12:00 PM 

CONTINUE TO REMEMBER 

 

Janet Norby, Mike Knappier, Nancy Thomas, Julia Carruth, 

Ethel Ashley, Betty McRae, Jim Huestis, Liz Long,  Dave 

Rochna, Sharyn Fields, Nellie London, Jonnie Arthur, 

Frank & Linda Labowski, Mary Fulkerson, Linda Berry, 

Ellie Smith-Hadley, Kahla Lovan,  Ethel Louise Bearden, 

Clyde Seastrunk, Summer (DuValls’ granddaughter),  Deb 

Cox, Garey Perkins, WBS Students, Bill Oliver, Ed White, 

Mary Holland, Tom Staed, Buena Stracener, Michelle 

Flyne, Peggy Hammond, Christy Hammans, George & Gail 

Christian, Amelia Bough, Bob Earhart, Tanya Hubbard, 

Stephanie O’Bryan, Dale Hays, Mike Queen, Stacy Martz, 

Jodi Harrison, Chandra Yarbro 

Wednesday Evening Meal  

Pizza Night! 

Visitors are welcome to join us!  6 PM 

 

Mark Your Calendars 

March 26th  Wedding Shower for Dane & Morgan 

Bearden  

April 9th  Easter Egg Hunt  

April 23rd  Baby shower for baby girl Hardin 

May 4th  National Day of Prayer 

May 13th  SOZO Golf Tournament,  flyers on kiosk 

YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN US TO 

SHOWER    

    Dane & Morgan Bearden  

with  wedding blessings, March 26th at 

2:00 pm here in the foyer.  Dane and 

Morgan are registered at Dillard’s, Target 

and Walmart.   Men are welcome.   

Just a Reminder 

We are blessed with a wonderful building and 

facilities that we share with the community.  

Our members frequently visit our building 

after office hours for various reasons and we 

are asking for your help.   When you exit the 

building during non office hours, please    

double check that  the door you exit from is 

latched and locked.  Once in a while, the 

doors don’t latch properly even though they 

may be locked!!  We appreciate your atten-

tion to help keep our building and members 

as safe as possible.    

ANNUAL EASTER EGG HUNT APRIL 9th                                                                

 

We will need a few bunny helpers and a lot of candy 

and eggs!  Please bring plastic eggs and candy to fill 

them.  Leave them in the resource room or in the 

office. More information will be available nearer to 

Easter Day.   

Our prayers and sympathy to Kary Henry and the 

family of Bob Henry on his sudden death.  The 

memorial service was Saturday here at our      

building.  Continue to pray for this family as they 

mourn the loss of a loved one.  We will miss Bob!  

He was a part of our security team and often was 

found on our pickleball courts. 

Our Tuesday Ladies Class has started and we 

are learning so much about Jesus’ time on 

earth.  This Tuesday we are having our      

luncheon after class.  Please join us at 9:45 for 

this time of study and fellowship.  We are     

THE CHOSEN!   


